
Weekly NewsleƩer 
#29   3.5.24 

Dear Cherry Orchard pupils, parents and carers,     
 
This week has been yet another busy one; I think we shall all enjoy the extended Bank Holiday weekend! 
  
I would like to thank the families of children in Yrs 3, 4, 5, and 6 for their support with the iPads. Most 
children have quickly adjusted to the rouƟne of taking them home each night and bringing them back ful-
ly charged. Please conƟnue to support your children. We are finding this hugely helpful and it has been a 
privilege to watch the children and staff working together to build their skills and confidence with the ap-
plicaƟon of these devices. 
  
Today we have been wishing Miss Pinfield (3C) well, as she leaves school to begin her maternity leave. 
Mrs Saunder returns from her maternity leave on Tuesday and will be taking over as class teacher in 3C in 
Miss Pinfield’s absence. We look forward to finding out about baby Pinfield in due course! 
  
Next week, we look forward to a school tour at 9:30am on Wednesday for prospecƟve parents, RR’s class 
assembly on Thursday and a Phonics session for Y1 parents at 2:30pm on Friday – another busy week! 
  
Please enjoy the extended weekend. We look forward to seeing the children back in school on Tuesday. 
 
Have a great weekend.     
 
Karen Banford 

Calendar of Events 
 Date Event 

Wed 24th Apr (unƟl 
10th July) 

4R swimming 

Thurs 9th May RR class assembly 8:55am in the hall 

w/b 13th May Year 6 official SAT tesƟng 

Mon 20th May Year 6 trip to the Hive 

Tues 21st May Parent forum meeƟng 8:45am all welcome 

Thur 23rd May Year 6 sculpture gallery open for parents 2:30 

Fri 24th May INSET day. School closed to pupils 

27th-31st May Half term holiday. Return on 3rd June 

Mon 3rd June COSA meeƟng 7:30pm all welcome 

Fri 10th May Phonics session for Y1 parents with their chil-
dren in class at 2:30pm 

Weekly aƩendance:  
Whole school: 95.77% 
       ( down on last week) 
 
Best year: Year 3 with 97.6%. 
Best class: 3R with 99.2% 
                    Well done. 
 
  

We recognise the addiƟonal challenges which 
some of our families face. Our in-school cerƟfi-

cates celebrate the full range of aƩendance. 

Housepoints: 
  Severn 337 
  Avon  352 
  Teme  282 
Overall winners:   Avon 
KS 1 winners:  Severn 

KS2 winners:  Avon 
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This week at school…. 
In Reception Our Reception classes seem to have been 

invaded by aliens in underpants this week! 

There have been all sorts of 
strange goings on! 

 

They have been finding doubles 
in COOL time. 

They have designed, made and 
evaluated alien sculptures from 
clay in DT. 

They have made galaxy artwork by smudging chalk pastels 
with their fingers. 

They have measured wriggly worms 
during  COOL time. 
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In Year 1 It’s been a very busy week in Year 1. 

This week in Year 1, we have been 
continuing our Art unit on sculp-
ture. We had a go at making our 
own sculptures out of paper 
plates. Here are our sharks!  

We have also been watching our new ar-
rivals 'The Caterpillars', very carefully in 
our classrooms- they are growing so 
much already!  

As part of our ongoing Science unit of Seasons, we 
took some time this week to reflect on our predic-
tions for the season of Spring and think about 
what we will see in Summer.  

We took our iPads outside and photographed lots of things that link to the season of Spring. We look 
forward to feeling some warmth and eating ice creams in the Summer weather soon!  
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In Year 2 
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In Year 3 
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In Year 4  
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In Year 5 
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Also in Year 5 
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In Year 6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Worker of the Week Star of the Week 

RC Elowen Max 
RO Finley Hamdan 

RR Amelie Tommy 
1C Caua Gillian 
1O Lorenzo Lilly 
1R Annie Zayn 
2C Layla Roman 
2O Toby P Toby SP 
3C Holly Jackson 
3O Paige Maisie 
3R Albert Nathan 
4C Abeli W Tilly 
4O Joseph Isla 
4R Warren Zayne 

5C Karley  Poppy 

5O Tamara Bridget 
5R Teddy Zara-Blue 
6C James Owais 
6O Harry Jessica 
6R Imogen Zachary 
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Who made this mess? 

AƩendance 
What YOU (as parent/carer) must do: 
Try to telephone the school before 8.30am each day of your child’s absence. 
Tell the school in advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/leƩers. 
If you are not sure whether your child is well enough to aƩend school, send them in anyway as they oŌen perk up on 
arrival. 
Have a backup plan for if your child misses transport, call on a family member, neighbour or friend. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulƟes with school aƩendance then talk to us as a first step so we can help! 
  
What WE (in school) will do: 
Check your child’s aƩendance every day. 
Phone home to discuss your child’s aƩendance with you. 
Invite you into school for aƩendance meeƟngs if we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 



  Reminders/informaƟon 
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School gates open at 8:30am and will close when children should be in 
class at 8:45am. This is when lessons start and the register is taken. The 
gates will be open again at 3:05pm for a 3:10pm finish for Reception 
children and a 3:15pm finish for all other year groups. Please try to be 
prompt in the mornings so that all opportunities for learning are able to 
be taken and in the afternoons by standing away from the building, 
close to the areas where your child will be released. 

 

Please try NOT to drive down Timberdine Close in 
the mornings unless you have a parking permit for 
the school as there are not places to turn safely 

around. We have been asked to pass on that the NHS have 
had their entrances blocked and there have been some near 
misses with both children and vehicles, and, as a result, the 
community police officers will be doing some spot patrols. 

 

 

Our Facebook username is cherryorchardps, as is our Twitter 
username. Please search us out to see what is going on on our pages. 
We try to post to both types of media just to keep the world up-to-date 
with the amazing things going on in school. 

Please try to discourage the bringing of toys/non-school items into 
school. They can go missing or get broken, meaning the children can 
get upset. Please keep them for home. 



Clubs will run for 10 weeks (9 for Monday clubs and Sign Language) from 22nd April not 
including half term holiday week, which is the week beginning 27th May. We will endeav-
or to give you as much noƟce as possible if any have to be cancelled /rearranged. If it is 
wet and the club would be outside, we will make alternaƟve provision inside, so the club 
will sƟll run. 



A message from COSA 

Join us for our schools annual summer fundrais-
ing event of the year, Cherry Bounce! Our sum-
mer event will be taking place slightly earlier in 
the term than in previous years to allow for end 
of year acƟviƟes to be spread out a liƩle more. 
That doesn't mean less fun though! If you've 
been to our previous summer fayres you will sƟll 
find most of the usual acƟviƟes you'd expect on 
offer at Cherry Bounce, including the infamous 
year 6 games, ice cream van, coffee truck, fish 
and chips, children's performances, garden 
games, tombola's and this year extra inflata-
bles!! So pop the date in your diary and as ever 
we'll be sending out more info including how to 
volunteer in due course. We look forward to 
seeing you all there!  

The COSA team  







Need some support? Some helpful places to go…. 

The Wellbeing Hub - Schools - Teen Tips  

The following pages are screenshots of the help and support we can signpost our families to (used to 
be called our Early Help offer). The links won’t work in this format but they can be accessed from our 
website page (called SupporƟng Families under the Parents tab at  hƩps://www.cherryorchard-
pri.worcs.sch.uk/ ) so please visit if you want to find out more. 

For parents of Year 5 and 6 chil-
dren ONLY: 

You are invited to join us for a parent work-
shop on 'Understanding your Teen's Behav-
iour', run by StarƟng Well Partnership. This is 
suitable for Y5 & 6 parents and begins to ex-
plore the development of Teen's behaviour as 
your children grow. We are really pleased that 
this is being hosted at Cherry Orchard on 
20th June at 9am, and Cherry Orchard parents 
geƫng priority booking. Please use the link/
QR code to book onto this.  We look forward 
to seeing some of you there!   
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We help keep children 
safe.  

Why not come and 
work as part of the 

school crossing patrol? 

Worcestershire County City are sƟll looking to fill the role of School Cross-
ing Patrol officer on Timberdine Avenue. This is a vital role, helping both 
adults and children to cross the busy road safely both before and aŌer 
school. 

If you think that you might be interested, please contact Worcestershire 
County Council or see the www.wmjobs.co.uk/job secƟon of their website. 
(The form says a closing date of April 1st but they are re-opening it and 
will sƟll take applicaƟons.) 


